
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

 

Ardley With Fewcott  

St Mary  

Fritwell 

St Olave  

Heyford Park 

The Chapel 

Lower Heyford & Caulcott  

St Mary 

Somerton 

St James 

Souldern 

The Annunciation 

Upper Heyford 

St Mary 

 

 T he Cherwel l  V al l ey  Benef i ce i n  the D i o cese o f  O x fo rd  
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S t e p p i n g  S t o n e s :  B e n e f i c e  N e w s l e t t e r  

I s s u e  9 :  J u n e  2 0 1 6  

Cherwell 
Valley 

Church 

http://www.cherwellvalleybenefice.org.uk/


Dear friends, 

It seems that as usual there is a lot to report in this latest edition of Stepping 

Stones. This is largely due to the faithful work of so many volunteers serving our 

churches and communities.  

In no particular order I’d like to mention the refurbishment work that was 

recently completed at St. Mary’s Ardley. The church now has running water, a 

heating system, toilet and servery. The font was moved into a slightly more 

accessible position and the vestry rearranged. New internal glass double doors 

are now in place and the overall effect is wonderful! The work really enhances 

this small but very pretty church. Please come along to a service there and see 

for yourself what can be achieved through sensitive refurbishment. The 

members of Ardley PCC are to be congratulated for sticking with this project 

and seeing it through to completion.  

Another noteworthy piece of work is the new lighting in Somerton church. Again 

it’s well worth a visit to see what a difference good lighting can make. The 

addition of spotlights in the nave roof brings out the lovely colour of the 

stonework and helps to highlight some of the hidden gems in the church. Well 

done to the PCC and to Suzie Leon for overseeing the project.  

Many of our churches held services of thanksgiving for The Queen’s 90th 

birthday. The services were well received, forming an important part of a 

weekend of celebrations. The good attendances that day showed that our 

churches have an important role to play in village life. I am keen to explore how 

we can make the most of all the special occasions that form part of our national 

calendar of events. Is there a special occasion that we need to make more of in 

your village?  

This year the ‘Create – faith in Art’ group pulled out all the stops and with lots of 

help from lots of people linked our churches in with the Oxfordshire Art Weeks. 

It was a brilliant idea and one which, despite it being a first attempt, really made 

an impact. Many of our churches were filled with displays from talented local 

artists, and there is already a lot of interest in running the project again next 

year. There was a good flow of visitors in our churches over both weekends and 

some offered refreshments as part of the experience. This is exactly the kind of 



creative use of our buildings which is so important these days. I’m sure Barbara 

would be delighted to hear from anyone wishing to help (or exhibit work) next 

year.  

This is just a snapshot of the good work that is going on in and around our 

benefice. There is lots more going on as you will see on our website and in the 

weekly pew sheet. People often assume that the ministry of the church in rural 

areas is either dying out or dull and predictable. Not so! In many ways the rural 

churches punch well above their weight. We have a smaller population to draw 

upon, issues of rural isolation to deal with, pockets of deprivation, and ancient 

churches to care for. Despite these challenges rural churches remain at the 

heart of their communities and reach a large proportion of the population 

(often drawing 10% of the village to a Sunday service). I struggle to think of any 

town centre church that provides the variety of services and activities that you 

can find in our benefice.   

This is only possible because of the high level of participation of volunteers. 

Geoff and I want to celebrate and encourage this type of teamwork and you will 

find more in this newsletter about our benefice mission statement and the need 

to work collaboratively. The Scriptures emphasise the need for teamwork in the 

church and describe the church as a body with many parts, a temple built from 

many stones, a vine with many branches, one flock made up of many sheep. 

Whichever image you find most helpful, the message is the same: God calls us 

to one share one vision ‘To know Christ and make him known.’  

Yours in the service of Jesus Christ, 

Stephen  

 
 
 
 
 
 



Upcoming Dates 
 

Tuesday 28th June – Youth and children’s leaders meeting 7.30pm at Heyford 
Park Chapel (for all involved with church ministry to children and young people 

within the benefice) 
 

Saturday 2nd July – an afternoon of light music (with refreshments) see advert 
overleaf 3pm at Heyford Park Chapel 

 
Wednesday 13th July – Deanery Synod 7.30pm at St. Mary’s Lower Heyford 

  
Monday 8th August to Friday 12th August – Holiday Club (ages 5-11) at Heyford 

Park Chapel 
 

Tuesday 13th September – Wardens’ meeting 7.30pm at Heyford Park Chapel  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Holiday Club 2016 
 

This year our holiday club has a sporting theme to link with the Rio Olympics.  

The resources provided by Scripture Union blend together bible teaching, craft 

and activities in a fun way.  

But don’t worry you don’t have to be sporty to enjoy this fun packed week! 

If you know of families/children who would be interested please share the dates 

with them.  

It will be held at Heyford Park Chapel from Monday 12th August to Friday 12th 

August 10am-12noon each day. There will be a celebration service on Sunday 

14th August 11am at Heyford Park Chapel.  

Sign up forms for children are available from Barbara in the benefice office. 

Please book early – we have about 45 places available for children aged 5-11.  

We are looking for volunteers to help run the programme (you do not have to 

be sporty!). There will be a planning session for volunteers on Monday 11th July 

12noon-2pm. We need people to help with a variety of practical jobs – 

everything from making squash, supervising craft, signing in the children each 

morning, tidying up, reading bible stories and prayers. Everything is prepared 

for you in advance. Volunteers usually come at 9.15am and leave by around 

12.30pm. The sense of teamwork is always fantastic! 

Please let Stephen, Geoff or Barbara know if you can serve in this way.  

 

 

  



THE CHERWELL VALLEY BENEFICE 

Over recent weeks our PCCs have been studying a ‘vision statement’ which 

describes the aims and purposes of our benefice. Here is a flavour of our 

thoughts so far. Our purpose as a benefice is ‘To know Christ and make Him 

known’ 

 

WHAT IS THE CHURCH FOR? 
 

Every Church community, in every generation, is called to embrace the Mission of God. 

As God sent His Son as the Saviour of mankind, so our Lord Jesus Christ sends us.  

“As the Father sent Me, I send you”  John 20:21 

 

We are called to carry out: 

a) The Great Commandments Matt 22: 37 -40  LOVE  GOD  and  LOVE  OTHERS 

b) The Great Commission Matt 28: 19-20  GO AND MAKE DISCIPLES 

c) The Great Hall-Marks LOVE, FORGIVENESS and FAITH 

 

Five basic principles for Church life. 

1 

OUTREACH    Drawing those who do not yet know our Lord into our Christian 

community. 

WORSHIP       We long to be with other Christians, meeting together in worship. 

FRIENDSHIP   Our deepest needs and friendships can be met in each other, centring our 

life around our Lord. 

DISCIPLESHIP  Having good Biblical teaching, within our Churches, bible study groups, 

home groups and personal study and prayer. 

SERVICE     Because of our love for Christ, we want to serve Him by meeting the needs 

of those in distress. 

 
WHAT VALUES DO WE HOLD AS A CHURCH? 
 

We value the BIBLE as the true way in which God speaks to us. It is the ultimate rule for 

Christian faith and conduct. We encourage everyone to read God’s word. 

We value WORSHIP as central to our Christian lives. The Scriptures remind us to make 

God our first love. Our Church services often include music reflecting this love and our 

relationship with Christ. 

We value MISSION at home and abroad, proclaiming our Lord Jesus, not only in word, 

but in deed. Sharing the Good News of the Gospel and giving relief to those in need 

through financial help. 

 



We value UNITY. United around the claims of God’s Son and maintaining unity in the 

Christian family, and sharing our lives together in hospitality, support and care for each 

other. We are united in as a family of seven Churches in our mission.  

We value PRAYER, as we encourage everyone to pray and listen to what He is saying to 

us about our personal life, family life and Church family. 

We value the importance of GIVING, not only to support the ministry and activities of 

our Churches, but for the honour and privilege of giving help to those in desperate 

need.  

We value DISCIPLESHIP, providing teaching of the Christian faith from the womb to 

the tomb. Supporting the Christian courses the Benefice holds throughout the year. 

Handing the baton of Christian faith on to the next generation. 

We value our CHURCH BUILDINGS, taking to heart the responsibility to maintain and 

improve our ‘shell of worship’ for now and the needs of successive generations. 

We value THE STRANGER AT THE DOOR, whom Christ welcomes, through us into the 

family of His Church.  

We value God’s HOLY SPIRIT, enabling us to live a life worthy of our calling. For we 

believe that each one of us is called to glorify God in the world and to enjoy Him for 

ever. 

 

OUR CALLING TO THE CHRISTIAN LIFE 
 

Confident: Growing as disciples of Christ, speaking and living out the Christian life, and 

leaving a living legacy. 

Compassionate: In serving the community that God has placed us in, demonstrating 

His love to those in need. 

Creative: In reaching out with fresh vision to those who would come to join us in the 

local Church. 

Committed: To the work and worship of the Church. 

 

Which of these four areas could you develop this year?  

 

AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST 

 

Knowing the purpose and values of the Church enables us to live and serve with a 

common goal: To know Christ and make Him known. By working as a team we can 

achieve our calling in our communities and beyond: 

 

 “So we are ambassadors for Christ, God making His appeal through us.”  2 Corinthians 5: 

20 

 



you are warmly invited to 

An afternoon of light music  

Featuring Revôd stephen Griffiths 

At the organ and piano 

 

Refreshments provided by the Heyfords wi 

Saturday 2nd july 3pm at Heyford park 

chapel 

Tickets £3.00 each or £5.00 for two 

Refreshments included with ticket 

        

Heyford Park Chapel, Brice road, Heyford park ox25 5te 

 



 

 

Benefice Childrenõs Work 

 

Messy Church at F ritwell is now well established.  

 Come along and find out why itõs so good! 

See pictures on the Messy Church Facebook Page  

www.facebook.com/Fritwell -Church  

Messy Church is for all the family and includes fun activities based around a 

bible story or theme, with songs, stories and food!  

 Every second Sunday of the month at St. Olaveõs Fritwell 4pm- 5.30pm  

Contact Grace Williams 345870 or Anna Simpson for more informat ion 

annaandcolin@googlemail.com  

 

Family Church at Souldern Worship  

Fourth Sunday of the month at 10.30am ð run in partnership with Souldern 

Wesleyan Chapel  
 

Sunday Club at Somerton  

Second Sunday of the month 9.30am.   

Open to all throughout the Benefice.  

Contact Anna Simpson annaandcolin@googlemail.com  

 

Heyford Park Chapel  

Toddler group  Wednesdays 10am 

Kidz Church  Fridays at 4.30pm  (reception -yr 5)  

Frenzy  Fridays 7pm (9 -12 yr olds)  

Youth Group  Wednesdays 6pm 

 

 
 

 

http://www.facebook.com/Fritwell-Church
mailto:annaandcolin@googlemail.com
mailto:annaandcolin@googlemail.com


 
 

Are you ready to take the next step?  

 

If youôd like to learn more about the Christian faith in an informal, 
supportive environment then Pilgrim is for you.  

 
We tackle a wide variety of topics, exploring what the bible says 
and what it means to live out the Christian faith today.  
 
Sessions include video input from expert speakers, question and 
discussion time, bible study, prayer and refreshments.  
 
If you ever said óI wish I could ask that questionô Pilgrim is the 
place to be!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join at the following locations: 

 

¶ Thursday afternoons 2pm (1st and 3rd Thursday of the month) at 6 Castle 
Fields Ardley. 

 

¶ Thursday evenings 7.30m (in school term time) at Heyford Park Chapel. This 
term the evening group is looking at ‘Church and Kingdom’. 

 
 

 

 

‘The Pilgrim course is a journey 
to the heart of God and to a 

living, personal relationship with 

Jesus Christ.’ 

 
The Archbishops of Canterbury and 

York 
 

http://www.pilgrimcourse.org/


 
 

Do you like good  coffee?  
 
A 24 year -old friend of ours in Rwanda posts us high -quality, Arabica ground c offee 
for filters and cafetieres . 

 
It is straight from the pr oducers, so couldn't be fresher!  

 
This young man, Confiance, is an orphan of the Genocide, selling coffee a nd tea to 

support his extended family, who have health and education needs.   
 

At £3.50 per bag you get slightly more than the average supermarket size packet.  
 
Please contact us on 01869 346262 or 0779 555 4102 if you'd like buy some good -

value fresh coffee.  
 

Geoff & Hope Price , The Vicarage, Fritwell  

 

  



 

New to Church? 
 

4ÈÅ ÇÏÏÄ ÎÅ×Ó ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ ÉÓ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÐÅÏÐÌÅȟ ÁÔ ÁÌÌ ÔÉÍÅÓȟ ÉÎ ÁÌÌ ÐÌÁÃÅÓȢ 7ÅȭÄ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÙÏÕ 

discover more about faith in him. How can we help you? 

 

Ǐ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÊÏÉÎ Á Ȭ0ÉÌÇÒÉÍȭ ÇÒÏÕÐ 

 

Ǐ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÅÒÓ 

 

Ǐ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ËÎÏ× ÍÏÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÍÉÄ-week social groups 

 

Ǐ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ËÎÏ× ÍÏÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ 

 

Ǐ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÂÁÐÔÉÓÍȾÃÏÎÆÉÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 

 

Ǐ ÏÔÈÅÒȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣ   

 
Please hand in your completed form to your local church or one of the churchwardens or send it to the 

address below. Thanks! 

 
Your name(s)............................................................................................... 

 

Address....................................................................................................... 

 

Phone/email................................................................................................ 

 

The Benefice Office 

The Chapel, Heyford Park, 572 Brice Rd, Upper Heyford 

Bicester, OX25 5TE  

 

01869 233687 barbara.mcgarry@cherwellvalleybenefice.org.uk  

 
 

 

mailto:barbara.mcgarry@cherwellvalleybenefice.org.uk

